
From: Kelly Barbrey <KBarbrey@Columbiaauthority.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/19/2014 11:49:12 AM
Subject: Event Planner Update

Katherine,

I talked to Flock and Rally again. They are going to do a joint proposal with Crouch handling some of the same sound 
logistics he has in years past. Should have a figure later today or Monday and fingers crossed it's doable for the CVB. I 
will contact Amy on Monday to see what SCPRT can contribute. Flock and Rally completely understood the
importance of having official event planner over all. Thanks for your help navigating that.

Would you be okay if I go ahead reach out to Larry? I want to introduce myself and start the choir solicitation process 
but understand if you'd rather have an official hand-off meeting sometime next week before we start making calls.

Thanks,

Kelly Barbrey
Vice President of Sales & Marketing
Midlands Authority for Conventions, Sports & Tourism 
1101 Lincoln Street | Columbia, SC 29201 
Phone: 803.545.0018 | Fax: 803.545.0013 
columbiacvb.com | @columbiasc | #famouslyhot
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